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BREASTFEEDING & SAFE INFANT FEEDING IN

Importance of Breastfeeding in
Emergencies
In war zones and other emergency situations, breastfeeding

becomes a critical component of infant care due to its

unparalleled nutritional and immunological benefits.  Breast

milk is a complete source of nutrition, providing all the

essential nutrients an infant needs for growth and

development.  It is naturally tailored to meet the changing

needs of the infant and contains antibodies that help build

the immune system, which can protect the infant from

infections and disease. This protection is particularly crucial

in crisis conditions where the risk of illness is heightened due

to poor sanitation, overcrowding, and limited access to

healthcare.

Beyond its physical benefits, breastfeeding offers crucial

emotional support and bonding between the mother and

child.  The act of breastfeeding provides comfort and security

to infants and may help regulate their nervous systems

amidst the chaos of an active conflict zone.  For the mother,

breastfeeding can foster a sense of normalcy and control,

reinforcing their bond and supporting their own emotional

well-being.  This can contribute to resilience and

psychological stability in the face of adversity.
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Implementing breastfeeding support
and safe infant feeding is complicated
by the complexities of war and active
crises.  Health professionals working
in crisis and emergency response
settings are in a unique position to
support breastfeeding and alternative
forms of infant feeding.  These
practices are vital for the survival and
well-being of infants and young
children.   



Breastfeeding in war zones is complex
and supporting it requires an

understanding of the factors that can

complicate breastfeeding.  In war zones

and other emergency settings, the

scarcity of food, clean water, and medical

supplies directly impacts maternal

nutrition, which is critical for sustaining

milk production.  

The psychological stress and trauma
associated with living in a war zone can

significantly hinder breastfeeding

efforts.  High levels of stress can

interfere with lactation by disrupting the

hormonal balance necessary for

production and letdown. Trauma and

anxiety may also affect a mother’s ability

to commit to breastfeeding.

Damage to healthcare infrastructure

means that many mothers lose access to
critical lactation support and medical
care.  Without skilled assistance,

mothers may struggle to overcome

breastfeeding challenges. Unsafe living

conditions can exacerbate existing

breastfeeding challenges.

Complexities of
Breastfeeding in War Zones

Public health messages should emphasize the importance of breastfeeding,

reassuring mothers of its benefits even in emergency conditions.  Relief

agencies play an important role in the dissemination of information and

creating awareness campaigns that encourage breastfeeding practices.  A

proactive approach helps to normalize breastfeeding and instill confidence in

mothers.

Providing skilled support by deploying lactation consultations and trained

health professionals to crisis-affected areas can offer much needed guidance

and support.  They can address common breastfeeding challenges, provide

practical advance, and help mothers establish and maintain successful

breastfeeding routines.

Creating safe spaces for breastfeeding within shelters and camps is critical.

Designating private and comfortable areas for mothers to breastfeed can make

a significant difference in promoting and sustaining breastfeeding.

Ensuring maternal nutrition through the distribution of food and supplements

is critical for supporting maternal milk production. 

Strategies for Supporting Breastfeeding in Humanitarian Crises

The use of breastfeeding
alternatives in war zones poses
significant challenges, particularly
due to the lack of safe water and
proper sanitation.  Formula
preparation requires clean water
and sterile conditions to avoid
contamination. In many emergency
situations, these necessities are
scarce or entirely unavailable.  This
increases the risk of waterborne
disease and infections, which can be
life-threatening for infants.  

Supply chain disruptions can prevent
the delivery of formula and other
supplies. This means that even if
formula is initially available,
maintaining a reliable supply can be
extremely difficult, creating an
economic barrier due to high cost
and limited accessibility. The
inability to consistently feed infants
can lead to hunger and malnutrition.  
The lack of healthcare exacerbates
these risks, making it difficult to
treat feeding-related illnesses.

Challenges of
Breastfeeding Alternatives


